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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11551

Q And it's also correct that you made no attempt to
determine whether the respondents understood that their
bui ldings would be used only in the summer season?

L (Eckert) That'’s correct.

& And you also made no attempt to determine whether the
respondents ’ answer to Question No. 4 may have been motivated
by some factor other than their pure willingness to allow their
building to be used as a shelter; is that correct?

A (Eckert) Thu''s correct.

Q And you also made no attempt to determine whether
your survey form itself may have prompted a negative response
to Question No. 4; is that correct?

A (Eckert) It’s correct in the sense that we didn't,
you know, we tried to set it up in a nonbiased way, but we
¢on't really have a way to check !or that in the data.

Q And you also recognize that a possibility exists that
a respondent to the survey may well have had other factors
motivating his response other than his pure willingness to
allow his building to be used as shelter; is that correct?

A (Eckert) I would say that my perscnal opinlon i=
that, that'’s probably correct.

Q And have you made any attempt, now that you have
received the survey responses, to go through those written
comments of the respondents to see whether there ha been some

negative feeling towards the plant or New Hampshire Yankee
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11553

A (Eckert) We didn’t measure that one because there
wasn't a tax assessor's card, and because the -- in other
words, we didn’t have that data, and the facility had a gate
around it and it was locked, and it was not part of our
original 26 where we really were taking the measurements; this
was part of our checking of the 1987 survey.

Q Do your notes reflect any numbers for square footage
whatsoever with respect to that building?

A (Eckert) No, because we didn’t measure that.
However, if I can comment on the shelter survey form that Stone
& Webster submitted where we talked about paced be ore and Mr.
Lewald suggested that pacing might be equivalent to three feet.
Our major complaint is that the multipiication error occurred,
and this was submitted as square foot or possibly square yards.

And if you teke this square yard and bring it back to
square feet you get a motel that's bigger than the Hampton
Beach Casino; and my point is that this is just inaccurate and
inappropriate for submission in any Kind of a survey which is
out trying to determine how much shelter space there might be
in the sea coast area.

Q@ Can you refresh my recollection as to the name of

that particular building?

A (Eckert) It’'s called the Seaside Motel.
Q And did you personally go to that location?
A (Eckert) [ did not perscnally, but my field
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MR. TURK: Your Honor, in light of the Board'’s
instruction or comment yesterday that the verbal comments
written on the survey response forms are a matter of argument
anc perhaps could be explored that way through proposed
findings, I'm not going to pursue that line today, and that
does conclude my examination.

JUDGE LINENBERGER: Dr. Goble, at Pages 46 and 47
there is a discussion of the results of your analysis with
respect to the survey returns, and a discussion of the
gtatistical basis for making a comparison between the Salmon
Falls results and the Stone & Webster study.

And on Page 46, the next to the last sentence of the
tirst answer appearing there, there is the sentence that says,
“In situations where randomization has been performed, as is
the case here," et cetera.

Now 1 should like o understand what you mean in that
context by the performance of randomization.

THE WITNESS: (Eckert) Well, what we did was to, in
our initial survey of the shelter using the first Stone &
Webster report, we randomly chose 23 establishments to make our
comparison with. And this was done by assigning random numbers
from a computer algorithm to each establishment. And then we
went through and chose -- we assigned all the numbers 10 all of
the establishments, and ther we chose 20 percent of those in a

way that was proporticnal to the size of each town, the number
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11562
in interpreting the results. I Jon’'t think you can go directly
from those statements to a prediction for the number of people
who will or will not make their facilities available.

I think that the best discussion of how to weigh this
evidence is, and I think some of this, at least we tried to put
this into our testimony, is giver. by Professor Renn who is also
familiar with Professor Mileti's view, and his Judgment is
that, yes, people’s responses are affected by animosity, but
this can also affect people's behavior in the following sense.
NO. the people - I think he agrees with Professor Mileti that
in an emergency situation people try to be altruistic, they try
to €9 the best they can to help other people.

On the other hand, people alsc within their minds try
to contalin scme consistency of understanding of a situation and
belief, and that if people had available a rationale which
might have grown out of that animosity, or might have grown out
of other information they had before, a rationale for believing
that it was not the altruistic thing to do. It was not the
good thing to do to admit people to a shelter, that they might
then not do it, and that the resultes of the survey provides
some infcrmation about the potential, about that pntential, and
it ‘s something that one has to worry about in making plans,

It 's not that you Know exactly what will happen. It's
arother one of the planning problems for putting into place a

sheltering strategy at the site.
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THE WITNESS: (Evdokimoff) Judge Linenberger, I have
a few comments, and I, as a teacher and professor and as a
radiation safety officer, I've talked with perhaps thousands of
people about radioactivity and trying to communicate to them
the hazards. And it’'s my feeling that the perception of risks
o, radiation is a very big component in dealing with people.

Again, I'm not a sociologist, but I have a lot of
experience talking to people about radiation, both lay people.
For example, in our medical center we have construction workers
and union people who are very concerncd about their health. So
I have some sense of that.

1 would like to share with you, if I could, juet a
few observations I had when I talked to some of the renters,
and I talked to the police. 1 asked a couple of questions, and
[ didn’t put this in my testimony because I don’t feel I'm a
person with & background in social psychology. But I would
just like to add this {f I might.

When 1 asked the renters what they thought about
these shelters -- I'm sorry, what they thought about these
cottages as shelters to protect from a radiation accident, 1two
of the people said they are not lead-lined. And 1 said, oh.
Yes. Well, everybody Knows that you need lead to shield these
cottages from radiation. So I add that.

So, granted, two people are not -- two people ar. ot

B
1

a valid sample, but you asked the guestion ancd 1 thought
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11575

THE WITNESS: (Goble) All right. The famous .9 that
w2 're talking about is for cloud shine, and that ‘s for airborne
radioactivity extending through the dimensions of the plume of
radiocactivity.

Now it’s an interesting historical question, why
does -- which 1 think is at the basis of your question -- why
is everybody focusing on the .9 for cloud shielding when we've
had at least questions &« perhaps testimony implying that
ground shine is a very important component of the dose, perhaps
the most important component of the dose. So why do we kKeep
talking about the cloud shine shielding factors.

Now my interpretation of thias is that this is a
historical curiosity that has to do with the Kinds of dose
projections that people were using back when they were talking
about design base accidents that were situations much more like
the sccond type of accident 1 was talking about; a release
primarily of noble gases.

And where people were trying to do dose projections
where an issue was might you or might you not exceed protective
action guidelines rather than how big is the risk. And for the
case of noble gases, your concern is cloud shine. And
historically people have just used those Kinds of dose
projection methods in things like, for example, the decision
chart that’'s in the New Hampshire plans.

Implicitly assumes in lots of ways that you are only

Heritage Reporting Corporation
(202) 628-4888







O N s WM

e 4

10
11
12
13
14
1%
16
1T
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

GOBLE, EVDOY IMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11577
questionnaires other than just the single page?
THE WITNESS: (Eckert) It was just the single page.
JUDGE HARBOUR: And in going through the percent of
responses yesterday, [ have to confess that I got confused.
The numbers -- 1’11 read to you the numbers which 1 got on

percent responses that I thought that [ understood here.

And on the first wave August 26, 27 percent response.

The second wave September 9th, two verslons of it, 48 percent
response. The third wave October 9th, 15 percent response.
The fourth wave November 3rd, 10 percent response. And if
that ‘s correct, that comes to 100 percent.

THE WITNESS: (Eckert) That's right.

JUDGE HARBOUR: And that's 100 percent of all the
responses that you received; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: (Eckert) Yes, and | can clarify a
1ittl2 bit.

Yesterday, ! was talking -- 1 got the number 233 in
my mind, snd that ‘s how many we mailed out.

JUDGE HARBOUR: Yes.

THE WITNESS: (Eckert) Our responses are 152, which
is 72 percent of that. So the percentages are exactly the
same. We wound up getting 152 returns.

JUDGE HARBOUR: So those would be then -- those
percentages would be based on the population of 152.

THE WITNESS: {Eckert) That's correct.
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11594

no longer part of his testimony, end now what Ms. Weiss is
doing is introducing it now as part of his testimony and I'm
going to object to that. I think it’s putting this in by the
back door. And if the witness has not presented it as his
direct testimony it shouldn’t come in via the back door in
cross-examination.

JUDGE SMITH: The copy doesn’t --

MS. WEISS: I remember Mr. Lewald went into a long

line of questioning with Mr. Evdokimoff about why he had

excised certain material from his final draft. He accused him

of disguising addresses, if 1 recall correctly.

MR. TURK: I don't recall accusation, Ms. Weiss

JUDGE SMTTH: What -- specifically, what testimony
was stricken?

MR. LEWALD: What was stricken is what Ms. Weiss is
referring to is the first full paragraph on page 58.

JUDGE SMITH: My copy doesn’t show that.

MS. WEISS: It wasn’'t --

MR. LEWALD: Well, the last phrase and minus
speculated square footage errors leaves 571, 800 square feet.
Now, the speculated square foot errors is dealt with in a
preceding paragraph in earlier testimony which is .ot part of
this testimony.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, it wasn’t stricKen, it was -=

MS., WEISS: Withdrawn.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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. | JUDGE SMITH: -~ withdrawn.
2 MR. LEWALD: It'’'s withdrawn, yes.
3 JUDGE SMITH: Yes. All right.
“ MR. LEWALD: Well, stricken with honor. I didn’t
-} mean to imply that the Board had stricken it. J
6 JUDCE SMITH: No, I thought that the witness on the ;
7 stand had disavowed it. 1 inferred from your remarks. I |
8 recall now. But the fact is, you did examine him on those ;
9 matters. |
10 MR. LEWALD: 1It's not part of the testimony. |
11 JUDGE SMITH: I beg your pardon? |
12 MR. LEWALD: I say, that phrase is not part of his
. 13 current testimony. :
i JUDGE SMITH: That'’s correct. However, you did |

15 examine him on that subject matter.

i6 MR. LEWALD: I did not. ;
17 MS. WEISS: Examined him on -- |
18 3., LEWALD: I examined him on his -- on two matters !

19 wvhere he had withdrawn the numbers of the places that he looked
20 at on Ashworth -~ 1 believe it'’s Ashworth Street. He had

21 removed that 136 because the Attorney General apparently told
22 him there wasn’'t any 136. |
3 And I also examined him on why there was a difference

24 of 10 cottages that were representative in his earlier

25 teatimony which now appeared as 12 cottages. And these were
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11597
MS. MITCHELL: Your Honor, just for the record, the
Town of Kensington joins Mr. Backus's renewed motion.

JUDGE SMITH: OKay. First, we want to take up Mr.
Dignan’s motion to strike the answer to Judge Linenber,r '’s
question to the panel, and we have revisited that motion. We
have had a discussion duriug the break involving the legal
aspecis of it and the evidentiary aspect*s of it.

And the Board is going to grant the motion and strike
the answer -- the portion of the answer -- could you read the
answer back? No, no, just the answer?

(Whereupon, the court reporter attempted to

play back the answer to one of Judge Linenberger’s

questions.)

JUDGE SMITH: Does anybody have any doubts in their
mind what the answer was that was subject to the motion?

It was the comments about the interviews with the
police department and the fire department, and their response
that they would not stay on the job. Those are the comments,
it will be clear in the transcript, which the Board will
strike, and report that we will not consider those answers in
our decision.

Now going to the motion for recusal. We had a chance
to tnot really read it but just get the essence of it during the
break, and I do have a couple of questions on 1it.

Ore is, 1 understand that the motion is limited to

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11598
the testimony of Mr. Thomas, and if necessary, the other FEMA
witnesses. You are not making a motion that we step down from
the case.

MR. BACKUS: That'’s right.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. And what did you have in mind
about the mechanism of the other witnesses?

MR. BACKUS: Well, it seems to us that the issue that
we are about to get into, which has been controversial
throughout this proceeding, is the issue of the FEMA position,
and that is what, it seems to us, requires the Board's decision
on whether it can =it on the testimony that bears on that issue
which is why I wanted to raise the issue, first of all, at the
earliest possible time which I think is my obligation.

JUDGE SMITH: Yeah.

MR. BACKUS: And, secondly, befcre we started with
the testimony of the NRC witnesses.

The motion is particularly directed toward this
Board'’s evaluation of the testimony of Mr. Thomas. But insofar
as that is intertwined or involves the same subject matter that
may be involved, apparently will be involved with the NRC
witnesses from Region 1 that we ‘re about to hear, we think the
Board should take that into consideration.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, maybe I misunderstand.

1s this a motion to the Board to exercise its awn

discretion and step down, or is this a motion that, if granted

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11601

JUDGE SMITH: And you have -- Mr. Brock is here.

MR. BACKUS: Mr. Brock has taken my acknowledgement.

I would also just note for the record that this
motion has been served on the service list in a form that had a
few typos in it, so it will be reserved, but it has gone out on
the service list.

JUDGE SMITH: Ms. Weiss, you may proceed.

MS. WEISS: There'’s a pending objection.

JUDGE SMITH: Gentlemen, I want to revisit this.

I want you to really think, you lawyers, your
position that you believe that federal precedent supports this
motion. I have put you on the spot. I have asked you. yocu have
had an opportunity to conegider, 1 want your considered
representation after you’ve had a chance to think about it and
reflect.

MS. WEISS: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMITH: All right, proceec.

MS. WEISS: There’s a ~~

MR. DIGNAN: Your Honnr, could I zet into this to
this extent?

Could I respectfully suggest to ry brothers and
sisters of the bar that they review carefully the decision of
Houston Lighting & Power Company, South Texas Project, Units 1
and 2, CLI-82-9, 15 NRC 1363 (1982)7

MR. TIRK: Your Honor, for further reference, 1'd

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11603
believe, professionally believe that there is -- that it is
well founded legally by precedents.

MR. BACKUS: Your Honor, I would just like to
respond.

I am aware of the federal doctrine that the federal
trial practice allows judges to comment on the evidence. 1
don’‘t believe that allows judges to misstate the evidence, and
the gist of our motion is precisely that.

And I have, of course, made that representation that
you asked for on behalf of my client and for myself.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, since you signed the motion I
didn’t ask you to take it. The others did not sign it nor did
their namesg, as far as I can see, appear.

MS. WEISS: There’'s a pending question and an
objection, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMITH: Okay. What was the -- do you recall
what --

MS. WEISS: Yes, it went to the testimony in the
original deleted from the final version on Page 58, with regard
10 speculated square footage errors.

JUDGE SMITH: We didn't take that up at the break.
Sorry. We were more concerned about the other two matters.

Would you restate the question?

MS. WEISS: Well, the question was simply why that

material was deleted from the final version.

Heritage Reporting Corperation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11604

If you’re on Page 58 of the testimony --

JUDGE SMITH: Now there’s a difference -- we’'re on
Page 58 and the material that was deleted is what?

MS. WEISS: 1It’s the material at the end of the last
sentence of the first full paragraph on thut page that reads,
“and minus the speculated square footage errors leaves 571, 800
square feet."

JUDGF SMITH: And it'’s your view, Mr. Lewald, that
you had not examined on that?

MR. LEWALD: It’s my view that I had not examined on
that.

And further, what Ms. Weiss is trying to do pretty
obviously is to now introduce as direct testimony what the
witness himself had not included in the testimony currently
filed, but which was included in a prior version.

The reference here on Page 58 that Ms. Weiss referred
to, the antecedent of that reference is on Page 54 of the old
testimony. And that embraces a paragraph that says as follows:

“Based on personal Knowledge and information obtained
from jongtime residents of Hampton and informed speculation on

the part of Salmon Falls," et cetera.

Now, that section -- the Salmon Falls witness, Dr.
Fckert, chose not to include it in his testimony as filed here.
And the effect of this gquestion, Ms. Weiss is now trying to out

it in his direct testimony.

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11605
MS. WEISS: 1t's my understanding that what you just
read on Page 54 --
MR. LEWALD: 1It’'s not cross-examination --

MS. WEISS: ~-- still is in the testimony.

MR. LEWALD: -- of his direct testimony.

MS. WEISS: It’‘s my understanding that the testimony
on Page 54 that Mr. Lewald refers to is still part of the
direc® testimony. It has not been deleted, unless my copy is
WIong.

JUDGE SMITH: I’'m lookKing at the corrected testimony
dated May 3rd. Now what -- would you point to me from the
testimony on Page 54 which is in issue here?

MS. WEISS: The material that starts -- the second
half of the first paragraph on that page, "Based on personal
knowledge and information obtained from longtime residents of
Hampton, and informed speculation on behalf of Salmon Falls, {it
ig likely there are another 70 owner 's/manager 's/employee 's
apartments. If these apartments are of the same average size
as thosze above, they would total over 99,000 square feet."

It’'s my understanding that'’'s still in the testimony.

MR. LEWALD: My understanding that this had been
excised from the testimony

JUDGE SMITH: My copy doesn’t show -- let'’'s see, we
don‘'t have that transcript with us. My copy doesn’t show that.

MR. LEWALD: 1 don't have the errata with me that was

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11609
BY MS. WEISS:
Q Turn to Page 58.
A (Eckert) Okay.
Q Why did you remove the language, "“and minus the
speculated square footage errors leaves 571, 800 square feet"?
A (Eckert) Okay. 1 removed that because on Page 54 1
had stated those figures, and I didn’t think I needed to
restate them, and I felt it was more important to indicate that
most of that space was in wood-frame structures, So I did not
include it here because it’s included earlier.
& So the 710, 866 square feet includes those 70-odd
owner 's/manager ‘s/employee ‘s apartments that you believe exist?
MR. TURK: Could I hear that again?
BY MS. WEISS:
Q Does the 710, 866 square foot figure on Page 58
include what you believe to be another 70
owner ‘s/manager ‘s/employee’'s apartments?
A (Eckert) Yes, that is what I refer to as the
documented erroneous sqguare footage.
Q Okay. Now, you discuss beginn.ng on page 49 and for
a few pages thereafter the lack of accesgibility of some of the
buildings contained in the Stone & Webster survey.
Did you have some criteria in your own mind for

accessibility?

A (Eckert) Yes, I did. We're referring now to the

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11610
1 work we did to review the original 90-some shelters indicated
in the first Stone & Webster where we went in the field.
And we defined accessibility for our purposes as once

you're on the site, the site either being in the yard of the

o O W N

l
facility or in the building because some don’'t have yards,
first of all, the kKind of doorway you find, and then whatever l
7 the pathway would be to the basement, which at that time was |
8 cur consideration for shelter. That is the definition of
- accessibility that we used.
10 Q And do you have an estimate of how much the square
11 footage in the Stone & Webster study is not accessible under
12 thcse criteria?
. 13 A (Eckert) I don’t have a specific sguare footage
14 er-imate. We do have, ! think as the last page of the
15 attachment with all of the photographs, a summary that
16 irdicates the places we found that had different accessibility |
17 problems, and we broke them out according to that which we

18 could refer to, and that then zummarizes what we saw as

19 accessibility problems and which establishment had those

20 problems.

21 Q If you took a look at that, could you give mme an

22 estimate of what percentage of the space was inaccessible?

23 A (Fckert) 1 couid give you an estimate of the number
24 of places that we found that had different problems of

29 accessibility, and one could do the multiplications to see how

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOMIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11611
much space was involved. i
Q Would you do that, please?
A (Eckert) Yes, hang on.

Apain, I'm looking at a page called Summary of
Access, and one category we had for difficult access was access
through private residences. That is, someone would have to
enter the living quarters, and mostly in some of the smaller
motels go through, perhaps into the Kitchen and find the
basement door. And in that case, we had 13 percent of the
number that we looked at in the first survey, which was 23.
Thirteen percent of those, roughly, had that K‘nd of access
problem.

Another category is entry point difficult to locate
from outdoors assuming owner'’'s permission. An example of tha!
would be, for example, the Moulton Hotel on Route 1A, or maybe
the Surf Hotel where the hotel is part of & large wooden
structure continuous more or less with other bulldings, and
there are lots of shops along the front.

The actual entrance to the motel is a single doorway
that is hard *o see. There is actually a photo in there, I
think, of that that indicates a cdoorway that's hard to find,

So that if someone was told to go to the Moulton, or was trying
to access the basement they Knew must exist below the buillding,
the only way into that is through the small doorway. And in

that specific case that’'s the one we describe, I think. You

Heritage Reporting Corporation
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11613

Q So, I take it, then, that your figure of 710 or
11,000 square feat on page 58, wher. you provide that you
haven 't subtracted the insccessible space; correct?

A (Eckert) That's correct.

Q@ Does the panel or anybody on it have an opinion as to
tne appropriatencss of the 10-square-foot-per-person criteria
for sheltering?

A (Goble) It's pretty crowded. On the other hand it's
a standard figure, and I think -- I think it’s pretty hard to
Know how tightly people will squeeze together in an emergency
situation. You might better have addressed that to Professor
Renn. But it’s a standard figure which, however, is considered
a minimal figure, that most people use a range that extends
upward from 10 square feet.

Q Is there any empirical data you're aware of which
suggests that people will crowd to that degree?

JUDGE SMITH: I think you're alipping now from -- to
an adversarial type of cross-examination which I would not
recognize you have a right to do at this time.

MS. WEISS: That ‘s stumps me.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, do you understand that different
parties depending upon the relationship with the witnesses have
dif ferent standards for permissible cross-examination, I think
you Know about that,

MS, WFISS: Probably there was an observation in the

Heritage Reporting Corporatior
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - CROSS 11616
THE WITNESS: (Goble) 1 recollect saying something
like tnat. I would say something like that, and I think I

remember saying it.
BY MS. WEISS:

Q My question to you is, what if the release is
imminent within a half an hour, would that change your answer?

MR. TURK: Well, what's tii# answer that we're
changing?

MS. WEISS: With regard to the preferability orf
evacuation for the close-in population.

THE WITNESS: (Goble) Okay. I think I -- I think
also I testified as to this and said that, nn the time scale it
was very short compared to the evacuation time, that I thought
that sheltering provided could be implemented would be
preferable in the Seabrook case.

BY MS. WEISS:

Q And is it your testimony that the New Hampshire plan
does not provide a reliable guide for the responder in the
midst of the accident to choose between those two options?

A (Goble) Yes.

Q Dr. Eckert, you were asked to comment by Mr. Turk on
the degree to which your questionnaire indicated the
circumstances under which a building might be used for shelter;
and 1 believe you responded that the questionnaire does mention

that it's talking about a radioclogical emergency Doesn’t the
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - REDIRECT 11648

To begin with, would you agree with a statement found
on Page 22 of Volume 4 of NUREG-1210 which states that all
major life-threatening releases resuiting from core melt
accidents would be zero to two-hour puffs?

MR. FLYNN: Objection; leading and also the document
speaks for itself.

MS. SNEIDER: The document is not in evidence at this
time. It’s tc clarify certain questions that they asked about
NUREG-121i0, particularly puff releases and natures of releases.

MR. FLYNN: Your Honor -~

MR. TURK: I don't see how this is redirect.

Whatever may be the point we made about NUREG-1210, no one’s
examined on this page, and it's not in the testimony of the
witness. It’s not redirect. It’s simplv an efrort to expand
the direct examination.

JUDGE SMITH: What do you say as to Mr. Turk'’s point?

MS. SNEIDER: Well, you Krow, there‘s a lot of
questions about releases and whether sheltering would be
preferred in certain situations versus avacuation. This is a
foundation for Dr. Goble to explain with a little bit more
clarity, especially in light of Dr. Linenberger’s questions
that he wished more clarify in this analysis, and that's where
this is leading to; a little bit more clarity in the choice of
decision between evacuation and sheltering.

JUDGE SMITH: All right.
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - REDIRECT 11649

MR. TURK: Your Honor, I don’t share the belief that
this is going to present any clarity on the issue. The direct
testimony says what it says about ~ircumstances in which
sheltering may be a preferred response over evacuation. Mass.
AG had a chance to give that a good shot. They put it in their
direct testimony. There was cross-examination on the direct.
And this is an attempt to try to expand beyond what'’'s there.

JUDGE SMITH: Well, we take her representation for
her purposes.

MR. FLYNN: The other problem that I have is there'’s
a perfectly appropriate way to pose an opinion question to a
witness on direct examination, and it’'s not necessary to lead
‘he witness, nor is it for the question to put in evidence the
portion of the document that the examiner wishes to refer to.

JUDGE SMITH: Would you -- I missed it.

MR. FLYNN: My original -- I had a twofold object.
One was that the question was leading; and the second is that
the document speaks for itself.

Now, Ms. Sneider is correct that the document is not
in evicence, but that’s part of my objection, and that 1is,
she 's attempting to put in part of the document by a leading
question.

JUDGE SMITH: She’'s trying to -

MR, FLYNN: She hasn’t -- I think what she's

attempting to do is ask the witness an opinion. But as I said
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: 1 JUDGE SMITH: Well, it was offered as being a follow

| 2 on to Judge Linenberger’s, and we don’t believe that it is.

E 3 And if you have an objection --

l 4 MR. TURK: I do.

; v JUDGE SMITH: -- it would be sustained.

I 6 MS. SNEIDER: This goes to the line of questioning

; 7 about suggesting that people should -- th2 determination should

i 8 aiways be evacuation rather than sheltering. It goes to Mr.

| | Flynn’s line of questioning, 1 believe to Mr. TurkK’s. My

| 10 follow-up questions was about the predictability of this type

. 11 of accident. It all goes to the sequence where the suggestion
12 was that you should always tell people to evacuate, and the

warning time seems to fit in directly to Dr. Goble’s analysis

-
(]

=
L

of what the appropriate strategy is.

If it is 10 hours warning typically, then he would --

[
A

16 I assume he would agree that it would be in conformance with
5 17 his testimony that people should evacuate.

18 MR. TURK: It s a nice argument, You~ Honor, but I
19 don’'t see that that's the question that was posed to the

20 witness.

; 21 What [ heard her say is how much warning time are you
; 22 likely to have with core melt, or words to that effect.
23 MS. SNEIDER: This type of short-duration accicent.
24 MR, TURK: Well, there’s nothing that we’'re talking

25 about here about a short-duration accident.
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GOBLE, EVDOKIMOFF, ECKERT - REDIRECT 11654

MS. SNEIDER: We were just talking about the zero to
two-hour puff release. So it's --

JUDGE SMITH: Was that -- that wasn’t Mr. Flynn’s
cross-examination to which you are following, though, is it? 1
don’t recall that.

MS. SNEIDER: There was a line of questions, I
helieve, both from Mr. Turk and Mr. Flynn yesterday that went
to -- I don't recall it exactly, but the insinuatior was they
were trying to get the witness to agree that you should always
evacuate rather than shelter.

It also goes somewhat to Mr. Turk’'s line of
questioning today about the buildup of radiation, and I think
it helps explain Dr. Goble's position a little bit clearer why
he considers the sheltering option very essential.

MR. FLYNN: I join in Mr. Turk'’s obiection, and I
would like to suggest that my questions were not dependant upon
any assumptions about warning time.

JUDGE SMITH: They weren’t?

MR. FLYNN: We did talk about a release being
{mminent, but I don’t think that ‘s the line of questioning that
Ms. Sneider is referring to.

The cquestions that 1 posed to Dr. Goble about the
serious early release T would submit were independent of

whether there was a -- excuse me, perhaps 1 -- no, I withdraw

the remarks.
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
before the

ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING APPEAL BOARD

In the Matter of
Docket Nos. 50-443-0L
PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY 50-444~-0L
OF NEW HAMPSHIRE, et al.
(Offsite Emergency
(Seabrook Station, Units 1 Planning Issues)

and 2)
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APPLICANTS' CROSS~EXAMINATION OUTLINE
ON TESTIMONY OF ROBERT L. GOBLE,
ORTWIN RENN, ROBERT T. ECKERT AND
VICTOR N. EVDOKIMOFF

Applicants' Cross-Examination intends to inquire into
the following matters in challenge to the credibility of the
witnesses and their testimony.

The qualification of the panel members in the field of
emergency planning.

The basis for the conclusion that the bulk of the
buildings in the beach area are totally unsuitable for
sheltevring. (p. 7)

What is the NHRERP reference that summer beach
evacuation times will range from 5 to 10 hours? (pp. 14-15).

The characteristics of beach pecpulation ? (pp. 11, 12).
The concept of antrapment under NUREG-1210? (pp. 16=17).

The definition or concept of suitable shelters, better

shelters? (pp. 16-17).




Whether it ies possible to satisfy the so-called "general
conditions" which the panel say must exist in order that
sheltering can be successfully implemented. Can panel give
examples of other sites where certain of their requirements
have been implemented. Is it the panel's position that
sheltering of the Beach population at Seabrook is impossible?
See Testimony at 19-20.

The nature and kind of buildings located on Hampton and
Seabrook beaches. Any other beach studies? (p. 22)

How was representative sample of summer cottages in the
beach area determined? (p. 24) Each beach area?

How were 12 representative cottages selected for
inspection?

Source for protective factor listing? (p. 24)

Source for Aldrich tables? (p. 25)

Derivation of caveat for use of protective factors.
Whose caveat? (p. 25)

Method for typical cottage dimensions determination.
Ingquire into cottage floor plan. (p. 28)

Details of 17 Epping and 7 Boston and 136 Asworth and
Asworth and J. Street.

what is minimal shielding for cloudshine, ground shine
and protection from inhalation of radiological material? (p.
30)

what shielding protection must be afforded to render a

Hampton beach building suitable for shelter? (p. 31)

-2 -






Nature of the survey conducted by Salwmon Falls revorted
as the full survey in attachment 12 to panel testimony? (p.
61)

Does attachment 12 contain all the survey material?
Procedures? (p. 61)

Examine the statement that "the¢ protection provided by
structures with .9 shielding is ever less than Aldrich, et al
have assumed would be provided at other sites in the country
even if no protective action was recommended" (Aldrich, et
al. Feb., 1978). (p. 67)

Question panelist Renn's estimates for people to be
sheltered. (pp. 70 to 78)

Derivation of message reported on p. 72.

Ingquire into basis for the maximsum numbers (p. 78) and
assumptions of Seabrook shelter implementation estimates.

(p. 79)

Determine whether witnesses have made any comparison
between the results of applying Salmon Falls reduction factor
and Stone & Webster's August 1987 study availability factor

to square footage totals of the 23 structures examined by

Salmon Falls Research Associates.




Examine the applicability of the Renn literature
references for the counterbalancing the propositions advanced
in the Renn testimony. (pp. 81-84).

By their attorneys,
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Thomas G. Dignan, Jr.
George H. Lewald
Kathryn A. Selleck
Ropes & Gray
225 Frankiin Street
Boston, MA 02110
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NRC Staff Cross-Examination Plan: Testimony of Ortwin Renn
{Included in Goble, et al, panel)

1. Does he agree that evacuation is a preferable protective
response for the Seabrook and Hampton beach populations, as compared
to sheltering (pp. 7,

2. Determine relative importance of factors listed on
pp. 20-21 as necessary conditions for implementation of a sheltering
response for a beach population.

3. Explain meaning of statement concerning the "most remote
beach areas" (p. 73).

4. Determine basis for statement concerning advice of self-
approinted leaders (p. 75-76).

5. Determine extent to which his estimate of the time
required to implement a shelter response is duplicative and
exxagerated (pp. 78 and 75-77).

6. Determine extent to which any such time estimate is
representative of expected response time (p. 78). Should the
Licensirg Board require this time estimate to be utilized in any
protective action decison?

7. Determine whether he believes the opinion poll data
provide a quantitatively reliable prediction of how people will
behave in a radiological emergency (p. 80). Determine whether
Quarantelli's work, if assumed to relate to the same type of
disaster as this, would support that conclusion (p. 80).

8. Determine his ability to predict reliably how people
will behave here (pp. 81).



NRC Staff Crosss~-Examination Plan: Testimony of Goble, et al,
on Sheltering Contentions

1. Determine assumption inherent in statement concerning
population having to remain outdoors or in automobiles for many
hours while waiting to evacuate (p. 6).

2. Determine which protective response they believe is
preferable for the beach population in these<ns1:XMLFault xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat"><ns1:faultstring xmlns:ns1="http://cxf.apache.org/bindings/xformat">java.lang.OutOfMemoryError: Java heap space</ns1:faultstring></ns1:XMLFault>